
 

Saint Thomas Church 
99 Bristol Street, Southington, CT 06489-4599 

 

“By this everyone will know that you are my disciples, 
  if  you have love for one another (John 13:35).” 

Weekend Mass Schedule 
Saturday Vigil: 4:00PM (Church) 

Sunday:  7:30AM & 10:00AM (Church) 
 

Weekday Mass Schedule 
Monday & Tuesday: 7:30AM (Chapel) 
Thursday & Friday: 12:10PM (Chapel) 
Saturday Morning: 8:00AM (Chapel) 

Our Parish Mission Statement 
 

We, the Roman Catholic faithful of St. Thomas  
parish, nourished by God’s Word and by the 

Sacraments, welcome and serve the Family of God.   
Through evangelization, education, and spiritual  

development, we demonstrate the true meaning of  
God’s love by living in the image of Christ. 

 

Sunday, May 6, 2018 
 

The Sixth Sunday of  Easter 
 

Rectory Office 
 

 Phone: 860-628-4713 
 Fax: 860-628-7341 
 E-Mail: stthomassouthington@gmail.com 
 Web Sites: www.stthomassouthington.org 
       www.facebook.com/groups/104009621923 

 
St. Thomas Convent 

 

 Address: 20 Eden Place           Southington, CT 
 Phone: 860-621-1904 

 
Office of  Religious Education 

 

 Phone: 860-628-9679 
 E-mail: stchurchre@gmail.com 

 
Southington Catholic School 

 

 Address: 133 Bristol Street      Southington, CT 
 Phone: 860-628-2485 
 Web Site:  www.southingtoncathlolicschool.org 

 



SATURDAY, MAY 5ðEaster Weekday 

Y 8:00AM  Delores Ambrose   Requested by Elaine Ainsworth 

Y 11:00AM  First Holy Communion 
 

Y 4:00PM Antonio & Teresa Zacchia 
   Requested by Theresa, Mickey, & Frank 
 

SUNDAY,  MAY 6ðSixth Sunday of Easter 

Y 7:30AM Herman & Marcella Nadeau & LouAnne 

Munroe      Requested by the Nadeau Family 

Y 10:00AM  Charlotte Frasario Requested by Cathie & Joe Miceli 
 

MONDAY, May 7ðEaster Weekday 

Y 7:30AM The deceased members of the Izzo & DiBiaso 

Families     Requested by Angie & Family 
 

TUESDAY, MAY 8ðEaster Weekday 

Y 7:30AM In Honor of Our Lady of the Rosary   
  Requested by Mr. & Mrs. Robert Gagnon 
 

WEDNESDAY, MAY 9ðEaster Weekday 

NO MASS ON WEDNESDAYS 
 

THURSDAY,  MAY 10ðAscension of the Lord (In Church) 

Y 7:30AM  James & Ann Quinn         Requested by Family 

Y 12:10PM  Albert Coppola, Sr.          Requested by Family 

Y 7:30PM  Fanny Janazzo        Requested by Larry & Pat Ryan 
 

FRIDAY,  MAY 11ðEaster Weekday 

Y 12:10PM  Parishioners whose funerals were in April: 

Therese Bureau, Romeo Berubi, Ginny Gaita, 

Livia Nuzzolillo, Joseph Willicka, Geraldine 

Cockayne , & Thomas Sollock 
 

SATURDAY, MAY 12ðEaster Weekday 

Y 8:00AM  Parishioners of St. Thomas Parish 
 

Y 4:00PM Robert Gionfriddo (Anniversary) 
   Requested by Wife, Marion 
 

SUNDAY,  MAY 13ðSeventh Sunday of Easter 

Y 7:30AM In honor of Madonna Del Dagno 
  Requested by the Salerno Family 

Y 10:00AM  Yolanda Scricca    
  Requested by Son & Family 

 

Parish Staff 
 

Pastor 
Rev. Joseph R. Cronin 
   fr.cronin@aohct.org 
 

Deacon 
Angelo J. Coppola 
 

Music Director 
Emil Kopcha 
 

Office Manager 
Heidi Malley 
 

Business Manager 
Marc Ingriselli 
 

Trustees 
Susan Howard 
Stanley Maigarie 
 

Plant Manager 
Casey Potthoff 
 

Custodial Staff 
Daniel Conant 
Bonnie Guimond 
Marty Lopatosky 
Harry Masterbone 
 

Director of  Religious Ed. 
Sr. Marie Roccapriore, MPF 
 

Southington 
Catholic School 

 

Principal 
Eileen Sampiere 
 

Office Manager 
Loretta Putala 
 

Advancement Director 
Mary Alexander 

  Sanctuary Candles 
 

  Church: Robert Gionfriddo      
      Requested by Wife, Marion 
 

  Chapel: Joseph & Victoria Geloso  

      Requested by John 

 

New Rectory Office Hours 
MondayðFriday 8AM-4PM 



\     Father Joe’s Notes      \  
My dear friends, 
 

 When I informed my family and friends that I want-
ed to study for the priesthood, they were shocked.  I 
heard, “You’re the LAST person I ever thought would 
do that!”  I had been a mischievous youth (go ahead 
and say it – a brat!), and I was always terribly quiet in 
large groups in public as a teen (I know, hard to be-
lieve now!).  It didn’t look hopeful.  Well, I will be 
celebrating my twentieth year of ordination later this 
month.  It has been a blessing from God. 
 

 When I arrived at St. Thomas Church and heard peo-
ple express an interest in a Bible study, I thought I 
might see twenty people at most.  I liked the idea of it, 
but I didn’t know how many would actually come out 
for it.  Was I surprised when over one hundred people 
signed up and we started seeing about seventy-five to 
eighty-five people regularly coming each week to 
break open the Word of God.  It has been a great 
blessing from the Lord. 
 

 When I let people know that I wanted to expand this 
bulletin to eight pages, I was met with some disbelief.  
“How are we ever going to fill eight pages?!?!”  Well, 
four weeks into it, and we are already tight on space, 
as you can see by the extra announcement on this 
page!  We now have a tool with all the information the 
parish needs on a regular basis, and space for our spe-
cial events and organizations in the area.  We have 
room to teach and you can read this without a super 
magnifying glass!  It is a wonderful blessing of God. 
 

 Don’t be afraid of new things that come from God.  
Yes, sometimes it looks scary or it might seem impos-
sible, but it isn’t.  Walk with Christ, and what once 
appeared as if it would never happen will be a glori-
ous event in your past someday that made everything 
better.  I can attest to the working of the Lord in my 
own life.  I hope and pray you know those same gifts 
of the Spirit if you open yourself to the experience.  
Don’t be afraid. God’s blessings are with us! 
 

Happily yours in Christ, Fr. Joe 

Question: If Jesus were Jewish and King of the Jews, and the 
Blessed Mother were Jewish, why aren’t we all Jewish? 
 

Answer:  That’s an interesting question.  That was a major 
concern of the Church in the first century.  In the early years, 
most believers were Jewish.  Any non-Jewish believers 
converted to Judaism to join the Church.  While believers 
adhered to the teachings of Jesus, they still went to the 
Temple. Acts of the Apostles tells us that the disciples were 
there every day.  As Apostles went farther from Jerusalem 
and Judea, they encountered more and more Gentiles who 
heard the message and sought baptism.  They asked whether 
or not those new converts had to become Jewish to be 
Christian.  Some said yes whiles others said faith in Jesus 
was enough.  It caused heated debates, since circumcision 
was a requirement for conversion to Judaism.  Few Greeks 
were keen on that.  Paul proclaimed that it was not keeping 
the covenant of Moses that saved, but rather faith in Jesus.  
Christ only demanded a conversion of heart and acceptance 
of the Holy Spirit.  Finally, the Christians of Antioch, a 
mostly Gentile community, sent representatives to Jerusalem, 
a Judeo-Christian community, to settle the matter.  It was 
about 49 or 50AD.  As the council concluded, Peter argued in 
favor of freedom for the Gentiles.  He appealed to the 
experience that they too possessed the Spirit of God.  Who 
were they as humans to deny the work of the Lord?  If God 
selected Gentiles, why force them to become Jews? The 
Council of Jerusalem stated that circumcision would not be 
required of any believer.  The Jewish identity of the Church 
was gone, and the new community was open to all people.  
After the destruction of the Temple of Jerusalem in 70AD, 
the point was forgotten forever.  The Christian Church would 
keep the teachings of the Old Testament, but would focus on 
the New Covenant in Christ.  That is why we’re an outgrowth 
of the Jewish faith, but not Jewish ourselves. 

\   Ask Father   \ 

Readings for the Week of May 6, 2018 
 

Sunday: Acts 10:25-26, 34-35, 44-48/Ps 98:1, 2-3, 3-4 [cf. 2b]/ 

   1 Jn 4:7-10 or 1 Jn 4:11-16/Jn 15:9-17 or Jn 17:11b-19 

Monday: Acts 16:11-15/Ps 149:1b-2, 3-4, 5-6a and 9b [cf. 4a]/ 

   Jn 15:26--16:4a 

Tuesday: Acts 16:22-34/Ps 138:1-2ab, 2cde-3, 7c-8 [7c]/ 

   Jn 16:5-11 

Wednesday: Acts 17:15, 22--18:1/Ps 148:1-2, 11-12, 13, 14/ 

   Jn 16:12-15 

Thursday: Acts 1:1-11/Ps 47:2-3, 6-7, 8-9 [6]/Eph 1:17-23 or  

   Eph 4:1-13 or 4:1-7, 11-13/Mk 16:15-20  

Friday: Acts 18:9-18/Ps 47:2-3, 4-5, 6-7 [8a]/Jn 16:20-23 

Saturday: Acts 18:23-28/Ps 47:2-3, 8-9, 10 [8a]/Jn 16:23b-28 

-DS½R $DKDAQ@SD 'Qq +ND½R #HQSGC@X{ 
 

Father Joe loves colorful 

shoes and socks!  Since he 

will be celebrating his 

50th birthday and 20th 

anniversary this month, 

the Ladies Guild decided 

to collect new socks (all 

kinds, colors, and sizes) to 

honor him.  All donations 

will be given to a homeless shelter.  Let®s try to 

get one pair for each year of his life!  There will 

be a donation box at the ramp door entrance until 

Sunday, May 20th.  Thank you for your support.  

Happy birthday and happy anniversary, Fr. Joe,! 



\    Parish Information   \  
Prayers / Devotions 

 

Holy Hours  
In the chapelðrectory basement 

Tuesdays: 11:00AM—Noon (for vocations) 

Thursdays: 11:00AM—Noon (with Benediction) 
 

Eucharistic Adoration 
In the chapelðrectory basement 

Thursdays 8:00AM—11:00AM  
 

Miraculous Medal Novena  
In the chapelðrectory basement 

Tuesdays at 7:00PM 
 

_______________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Bible Study Group 
 

No class for TWO WEEKS. We next meet May 24th. 

We will be reading James, Chapter 4—Call to 

Friendship with God.  All are welcome to join us. 

Thursdays at 1:30PM—Chapel (Rectory basement) 

Thursdays at 7:00PM—School Cafeteria 

(The classes cover the same material—you need only attend one) 
 

_______________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

St. Thomas Cemetery 
 

If you or your family are looking to purchase a plot or 

niche in the columbarium, give us a call in the rectory 

office.  We will have our Plant Manager, Casey Pottoff, 

meet with you and explain the options for graves and 

markers.  Please, call the rectory to schedule a meeting. 

Sacraments 
 

Baptism 
Parents, contact the rectory to schedule a 

baptism. There’s a preparation meeting for 

parents having their first child baptized. 
 

RCIAðAdult Sacraments 
If you’ve never been baptized or you belong to another 

denomination and want to join the Catholic Church, we 

can help you!  Any Baptized Catholic adult who hasn’t 

received other Sacraments, we can help you.  Call us! 
 

Reconciliation 
We hear Confessions on Saturday afternoons from 

3:00PM until 3:30 PM in the reconciliation room in the 

church, or call Father Joe to make an appointment. 
 

Marriage 
The Archdiocese of Hartford requires a minimum of 

six months for marriage preparation.  Couples should 

contact Father Joe at the rectory to schedule a meeting. 
 

Sacrament of the Sick 
Should you, or someone you know, need an anointing, 

please call Father Joe at the rectory to schedule a visit. 
 

Homebound / Hospital 
Please, contact the rectory if you or 

a family member is homebound or in 

the hospital.  We can arrange for a 

Eucharistic Minister to bring you the 

Blessed Sacrament at home. 

Sponsor Certificates 
 

They are available in the church sacristy or in the 

rectory office.  You must be an active parishioner, 

registered with our parish for 6 months or more.  The 

use of the envelope system helps us in verifying that 

you’re an active parishioners here.  You must also 

have completed your Sacraments of Initiation and be 

in a valid marriage.  If you have question, call us. 

New Parishioners 
 

Welcome to St. Thomas!  We are delighted to have 

you join our parish family. Introduce yourself to 

Father or the Deacon after Mass.  Parish registration 

forms are available in the sacristy and the rectory 

office.  Take one for the entire family, and a separate 

form for each family member.  Once completed, mail 

them to us or drop them in the collection basket.   

Collection for April 29th 
 

Weeklyð$6,208.00          Onlineð$916.00 



¤   Southington Catholic School  ¤ 

St. Thomas 
Religious Ed. 

ENROLLMENT NOW! 
 

We are currently enrolling students for the 

2018-2019 school year.  Grades one 

through eight will meet on Mondays in the 

school at TWO TIMES.  The first session 

is 4:15-5:30PM and the second is 6:00-

7:15PM.  We will have one class of each 

grade offered during each session.  

Confirmation students in ninth and tenth 

grade will meet Sunday evenings in the 

school 6:00-7:30PM.  Registration forms 

will be given to the children currently 

enrolled, and they are available in the rectory 

office.  Registration forms must be 

submitted by June 30th, or a late fee will 

be added to the registration fee. Call Sister 

Southington Catholic School 

Annual Golf Tournament  
 

Iʘ h˛n˛ʞ ᴗ Jɷʍ Anɮʮ˗ʳʶlʙ 
 

THIS FRIDAY!!! 
Southington Country Club 

 

You’re invited to join with friends 

and neighbors in honoring our 

friend’s memory, Joe Angelillo, at 

the Southington Catholic  School 

Golf Tournament.  This wonderful 

event features great golf, delicious 

food, and the very important 

opportunity to support Catholic education in our 

town.  Foursomes or individuals welcome! 

Call us at Southington Catholic School or 

email us at scsgolfcommittee@gmail.com.  

Register today!  Call 860-628-2485. 

À 

HELP OUR SCHOOL!!! 
 

SHOPPING FOR FREE RECESS EQUIPMENT– 

Your every trip to the grocery store can help supply 

Southington Catholic School with new recess balls, hula 

hoops, jump ropes and playground equipment. Please 

consider registering your grocery store card number and 

your email address with your favorite grocery store’s 

individual school support program.  The following ID 

numbers will ensure your points are credited to SCS.      

   Stop and Shopé# 07204 

   Shop-Rite: # 52127 

   Price Chopper: # 56218 

   Big Y:# 5700 

MATCHING GRANTS- 

Does your employer participate in a “matching” donor 

program? Several large corporations in our area will 

match your donation to a verified non-profit, such as a 

Catholic school.  Does your company reward employees 

for the volunteer hours to a non-profit?  You might be 

surprised! Please call the Advancement Office (860-628

-2485 ext 114)  at Southington Catholic School for more 

information on how you can partner in supporting 

Catholic education in our town.  THANK YOU! 

If your child would benefit from small 

class size and a challenging academic 

curriculum without distractions, you 

are invited to visit Southington 

Catholic School.  The results of 

national standardized tests reveal that 

SCS students perform well about grade 

level standards in their math and writing skills.  For 

more information or to arrange for a private tour, 

please call 860- 628- 2485 ext 114. You are always 

welcome to visit SCS. Applications now being 

accepted for pre- k- grade 8.  REGISTER TODAY!  



   
 

               Altar Flowers 
              The floral arrangements in our sanctuary  

               enhance our liturgical setting.  The donation  

            for flowers is $100.00.  If you would like to  

                  sponsor or dedicate the floral arrangements 

        in memory of someone, please contact the  

       rectory.  The dedication and donation will  

         be acknowledged in the bulletin that week. 
       

                   This Weekõs Flowers:  

For Robert Gionfriddoðby his wife, Marion 

St. Thomas Ladies Guild Scholarship 
 

Our Ladies Guild is accepting applications for its 2018 

scholarship.  Applicants must be a graduating senior 

from high school attending college in the fall and must 

be a registered parishioner of St. Thomas Church. 

Applications are available in the rectory office, or 

email Helen Kaminsky at helkfrog@aol.com for a 

form. Forms must be submitted by THIS MONDAY. 

Ladies Guild  
 

  The St. Thomas Ladies Guild 

will be having a meeting THIS 

MONDAY at 7:00PM in the 

Church hall.  There will be a 

general meeting, and then we 

will have some refreshment 

following.  Come see what 

we're all about.   

Annual Banquet  
 

  Monday, May 21st at 6:30PM, a Scholarship/New 

Officers' Installation Banquet will take place at the 

Manor Inn.  Tickets are $35 per person.  Reservations 

should be made by May 16th.  Please call Kathy 

Daddona @ 203-439-0105.  This will be a family style 

dinner served with dessert/coffee/tea.  All are welcome 

to attend and show your support. 

Birthright Roses For Life Event 
Next weekend, in honor of all mothers, 

silk roses in a variety of colors will be 

available after each mass.  A donation of 

$1 per rose (or more) is requested to 

help Birthright in its pro-life 

work.  Birthright gives girls and women 

the confidential and practical support 

they need to choose life for their unborn 

children.  For more information contact 

Birthright of Meriden at 203-237-

9887.  Thank you for helping women, 

the unborn, and needy families. 

RACHEL'S VINEYARD RETREAT WEEKENDS 

FOR HEALING AFTER ABORTION 
 

If you are suffering from an abortion, 

experience the great healing love of 

Jesus Christ on a Rachel's Vineyard 

Retreat weekend June 8-10, 2018 in 

Farmington, CT. The weekend 

healing process includes discussions, 

Living Scriptures with meditations, 

the Sacrament of Reconciliation, a Memorial Service 

and Mass of Entrustment. Participation is totally 

confidential and offers a beautiful opportunity to 

experience God's love, forgiveness and compassion. 

Both women and men have participated in past 

retreats and have ranged in age from teens to mid-

eighties. The fee for the weekend is $175.00 for 

meals, private room and all retreat materials. 

Scholarships are available for financial assistance. For 

more information contact Marie at 203-631-9030, 

email her at mlaffin@prolifeministry.org, or visit our 

website at www.rachelsvineyard.org.  

Bread for Life  
 

St. Thomas has been assigned the week of May 21ï

25th for the Bread for Life Soup Kitchen. We need 

two people per day from 10:00 a.m. 

to 12:30 p.m. Also, donations of 

milk and fruit are needed. If you are 

able to assist in the set-up and 

serving of lunches, or help with a 

donation, please call Marie, 860-621

-7615. Please consider giving the gift 

of your time one day during our 

assigned week. Thank you.  

K of C ScholarshipsðCongratulation! 
 

The Knights of Columbus Council 15 announces the 

recipients of the 2018 Scholarships—$500 to college 

bound high school seniors.  For Mary Our Queen—

Robert Taylor, Rachel Roberts & Kate O’Reilly; for 

Immaculate Conception—Glenn Prushinski;  

and for St. ThomasðMark DôAgostino 

Congratulations Mark!!! 

mailto:mlaffin@prolifeministry.org
http://www.rachelsvineyard.org


 

 

PASTORAL COUNCIL MEETING 
 

The next meeting of the 

Pastoral Council will be 

held on Monday,  May 

14th at 7:30pm in the 

parish center.. Should 

any parishioner have a 

question or concern 

about our parish they would like to see discussed at 

the meeting is encouraged to call one of the Pastoral 

Council representatives.  You may also email the 

members of the Pastoral Council by going to the 

parish web page.   The members of the Pastoral 

Council include:  Joe DellaPorta 860-628-8703, 

Kathleen Baldwin 860-628-8465, Diane Snow 860-

860-628-4197, Michael Casey 860-628-8473, BJ 

Raby 860-628-9425, Ed Baker 860-620-0622, Dan 

Vendetti 860-621-7808, Larry Ryan 860-621-2443, 

and Walter Kustra 860-302-1936.  The ex-officio 

members include Fr. Joseph Cronin, Sr. Marie, 

D.R.E., Eileen Sampiere, Deacon Angelo Coppola, 

Stan Maigaire, and Susan Howard Parish Trustees.  

KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS  
 

Wednesday May 9th, there will 

be a K of C council & assembly 

meeting at Mary Our Queen in the 

hall at 7pm. All members are 

encouraged to attend. There 

are many upcoming activities to 

discuss as well as nomination of 

officers for next year. 
 

On May 11-13 the Knights will be selling flowers 

for Mothers day.  All proceeds to support local 

charities in Southington. The location is across from 

the Southington Drive-in on Meriden Waterbury 

Turnpike from 8am to 6pm on Friday and Saturday 

and 9am to 2pm on Sunday.  


